NOTICE OF COURT HEARING
ON THE PETITION FOR DISSOLUTION OF DONALD WESCOTT FIRE
PROTECTION DISTRICT NORTHERN SUBDISTRICT, AND REQUEST FOR AN
ORDER FOR ELECTION ON THE QUESTION OF DISSOLUTION

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on May 5, 2023, the Donald Wescott Fire Protection District
("District") and the Donald Wescott Fire Protection District Northern Subdistrict ("Subdistrict")
filed with the El Paso County District Court a Petition for Dissolution of Donald Wescott Fire
Protection District Northern Subdistrict, and Request for an Order for Election on the Question of
Dissolution ("Petition for Dissolution").

Pursuant to C.R.S. § 32-1-702(3)(a), the Petition for Dissolution includes a certificate that the
Subdistrict has no financial obligations or outstanding bonds. Pursuant to C.R.S. § 32-1-
704(4)(b)(I), the Petition for Dissolution provides that:

(1) The services of the Subdistrict have been assumed and will be continued by the District,
pursuant to the terms of the Intergovernmental Agreement for Continuation of Emergency
Services between the District and Subdistrict dated April 26, 2023;

(2) The Subdistrict has no assets, facilities, employees, or volunteers; and

(3) Upon dissolution, the existing Subdistrict Board of Directors will continue in office for the
limited purpose of winding up the affairs of the Subdistrict, and thereafter, shall not
continue in office.

NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that at 11:00 a.m. on Friday, June 23, 2023, the El Paso County
District Court will conduct a hearing on the Petition for Dissolution and the request for a Court
Order calling for the dissolution election. The hearing will be held at the El Paso County
Combined Courts, Division 7, located at 270 South Tejon Street, Colorado Springs, Colorado
80903.

Any interested party may appear at the hearing and be heard on the sufficiency of the Petition for
Dissolution or on the adequacy of its applicable financial and service provisions.

BY ORDER OF THE DONALD WESCOTT FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT
AND THE DONALD WESCOTT FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT NORTHERN
SUBDISTRICT

Publish once in the Colorado Springs Gazette on June 7, 2023.
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